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Every summer our cabin leaders finish off the
week by writing a Christmas card to each of
their campers. In the past we’ve always mailed
them out at Christmas. This year we decided to
hand deliver as many of them as we could.

We left on Nov. 29th and were joined by 8 of
our staff at different points on the trip. Our first
stop was Wuskwi Sipihk. Through ladies at the
community hall, the lady at the CFS office, and
God’s direction we were able to get the cards
to many campers.

It was a real blessing for us and our team to be
hosted by Peter and Charlene Constant and
Dennis and Amanda Anderson in The Pas each
night. 

On Friday we went to Moose Lake. Our camp
contact and some campers took us to the
school where we were warmly greeted by the
principal. She encouraged us to go to the
classrooms to deliver our cards. Each of the
classes that we visited welcomed us in and the
kids were very thankful for the cards. 

The kids in The Pas look forward to the annual
sliding party which happened on the Saturday.
It was a day filled with sliding, road hockey,
skating, a wiener roast and a Bible Story. We
were all quite exhausted by the end of the day
but grateful for the opportunity to reconnect
with the kids.

DIRECTOR UPDATE

Enter through the narrow gate. For wide is the gate and broad is the road that 
leads to destruction, and many enter through it. But small is the gate 

and narrow the road that leads to life, and only a few find it.
Matthew 7:13-14

On Sunday our team was given the
opportunity to lead the service at Riverside
Bible Church near The Pas. We then headed
for Sapotaweyak Cree Nation. A number of
campers that we knew drove around with us
and helped us find where the campers lived.
It was so special seeing the looks on the kids
faces when we showed up at their door.

March 24-29 we will be facilitating a trip to
Moose Lake with a missions team from a
Christian High School in Winnipeg. We will be
doing day camp for 4 days. Please pray for
the logistics of this trip to work well, strong
connections with the school and community,
and for the gospel to be clearly presented
and received. 

To God be the Glory in all that we do.
                      -Logan Bueckert, Camp Director 

...so that children in this area may know the Lord
Jesus Christ - the Way, the Truth, and the Life.
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The board has undergone some changes this year.
Kendra Crowley had stepped down from her position
and we would like to thank her very much for her
valuable contribution to the board over the past
number of years. I (Bethany Matejka) have stepped
into the role of chairperson, James Brown continues
as vice chairperson, and Katie Kroeker has taken the
role of secretary. James also heads the maintenance
committee, Katie heads the personnel committee,
and Ferlin Abrahamson has taken on the role of
heading up the finance committee. 

Outside of the board, we are very grateful to Brad
Muller continuing the work of treasurer/bookkeeper
and to Jacquie Miller for looking after the mail and
deposits. We are also very grateful for Logan & Alicia
and the stability of having a long-term director.

Despite this, and despite generous prayer and
financial support as well as the many hard-working
volunteers that sustain the work of the camp, the
board is facing a very challenging future. With only
four members, we have bare quorum to conduct the
business of the camp, which puts us in a tight
situation, particularly if any of the board members
were suddenly unable to fulfill their duties. 

Please pray for wisdom for the board as we seek to
determine the best path forward for the camp. We
trust that "in all things God works for the good of
those who love him, who have been called according
to his purpose." And we know that his purpose is that
we would "go and make disciples of all nations."
Perhaps your role in that is to serve on the board of
Steeprock Bay Bible Camp? Thank you for your
interest in SBBC and we appreciate your prayers.

                                      -Bethany Matejka, Chairperson

BOARD UPDATE

Would you prefer to receive this
newsletter by email? Let us know by
emailing
secretary@steeprockbaybiblecamp.ca

Knowing the love of Jesus and following Him together

TREASURER UPDATE
Year-end charitable receipts have been
mailed out. If you have any questions please
contact me at
treasurer@steeprockbaybiblecamp.ca or
204-572-7610.
                                   -Brad Muller, Treasurer

If you do not wish to receive this newsletter, please contact the camp at info@steeprockbaybiblecamp.ca
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